07-17-2017 Minutes

McDonald County Commission—Minutes
July 17th, 2017

Present:

Keith Lindquist- Presiding Commissioner
lehn Bunch - Eastern Commissioner
Kimberly Bell - County Clerk

Absent:
David Holloway- Western Commissioner

General Business
Commission met with Sam Thao regarding the condition of Low Gap. After a discussion, Commissioner
Bunch made a moticon to put Low gap on the road maintenance schedule for two gradings per year,
Commissioner Lindquist seconded. Motion passed.

Leslie Smith met with the Commission and Assessor, Laura Pope. Mr. Smith's issue was resolved and he
no longer wishes to meet at the Board of Equalization meeting.

Commissioner Bunch made a motion to enter into Board of Equalization. Commissioner Lindguist

second. Vote was unanimous. Board of Equalization meeting was brought to order with Commissioner -

Lindquist opening the meeting. Commissioners Lindquist and Bunch were present; Board Members,
Barbara Davis and Ron Mitchell; County Surveyor, Travis Green; County Assessor, Laura Pope and
County Clerk, Kimberly Bell. Commissioner Bunch called for a vote to elect a chairman to hold the

meeting and nominated Commissioner Lindquist. Barbara Davis second, Vote was unanimous.
Commissioner/Chairman Lindgquist addressed the first Appeal of Diane E. Matthew. After the board
heard from Mrs. Matthew, a discussion regarding reevaluation ensued. Assessor Pope stated she would
conduct a site visit if Mrs. Matthew would agree to give her access to do so. All were in agreement.
Assessor Pope and Mrs. Matthew proceeded to the Assessor's office to schedule an appointment. After
discussion with County Clerl, Bell, it was acknowledged there were no other appointments made far the
Board to review. Commissioner Bunch made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Barbara Davis
seconding. Vote was unanimous and meeting was adjourned. Commissioner Lindquist made a motion
to return to regular session with Commissioner Bunch seconding. Vote was unanimous.

The Commission opened bids for bridge projects at Reagan Hollow and Klondike Road at 1:00pm. Mid
County Excavating and Granger Dirtworks were the only bids received. Keith Lindquist made a motion
to accept bids as follows:

Granger Dirtworks for bridge on Reagan Hollow,
Granger Dirtworks for bridge on Klondike Road.
Commissioner Bunch seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Commission conducted second reading of the Prescription Drug Monitoring Program Ordinance
2017-01 with the Health Dept.

ADJOURN
Commission will reconvene on July 19th, 2017
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